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“Obstacles are those frightful things you see when 
you take your eyes off your goal.” 

 - Henry Ford

Dear V8ers,  
So nice to see snow birds back. We had a really good 

turnout for the May meeting. I would like to remind 
everyone to please keep side talk down so we can get the 

meetings over as fast as possible. I try to keep them within an 
hour, so we have time to visit after. It is so good to see everyone 

laughing and talking.  

News from 
President  

B.J. 
Glander 

JUNE 3  
Regular Meeting

JUNE 9  
Fairfield Flag Day

JUNE 16  
National V8 Day

JUNE 19  
INCCC Downtown 
Scholarship Car Show

JUNE 20  
Water Resource Plant 

JUNE 21  
BOD Meeting 
Mirabeau Hotel

JULY 1  
Regular Meeting

JULY 13-15  
Swap Meet DAVE & DONNA VOELKER 

WELCOME TO OUR CLUB!

Membership Creates SMILES

Ritzville Tour: May 5th

Read about this fun tour on pages 6  
Pictures are on page 7

Thanks to all who worked the Penny Drive. I think they made a good amount.  
We missed those who didn’t make Chuck’s Ritzville tour. We had a good time. Would like 
everyone to remember to stay together so we don’t get lost. It was fun to make some turn 
arounds, etc. Weather was good and I think we all had fun.  
Looking forward to our tours coming up. John Clark has done a good job on the Fairfield tour. 
Hope we have good weather and tun out.  
Looking forward to seeing you all next month. Think swap meet - fun to work together. 
Your Pres, B.J. Glander

email:  
dvoelker44@gmail.com 

1937 Ford Club Coupe (S)

Dave–(509)844-5902    
Dawn–(509)992-4233 

2619 S Raymond Road 
Spokane Valley, WA  99206

mailto:craftgma@gmail.com
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:craftgma@gmail.com
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EARLY	FORD	V-8	REGIONAL	GROUP	#23	

GENERAL	MEETING	MINUTES,	MAY	6,	2018
Mee=ng	was	brought	 to	order	 at	 5:00	p.m.	 by	President	BJ	
Glander	at	the	Post	Falls	Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls,	Idaho.	BJ	
led	the	Pledge	of	Allegiance.	

Officers	 in	 aMendance:	 BJ	Glander,	 president;	 Chuck	McVey,	
vice	 president;	 JoAnn	 Davis,	 treasurer;	 and	 Caren	 Easterly,	
secretary.	

New	 Members:	 Dave	 &	 Donna	 Voelker	 were	 voted	 on	 for	
membership.	A	moLon	was	made	by	Bobbie	Welch	to	accept	
them	 as	 members;	 Vonnie	 Satchwell	 seconded.	 MoLon	
passed.	Welcome	to	the	club!!	

An	applicaLon	for	membership	was	received	in	the	mail	from	
Frank	 &	 Gail	 Wirrud.	 They	 own	 a	 '41	 Super	 Deluxe	 Club	
Coupe.	No	one	knew	who	they	are	so	BJ	will	call	&	visit	with	
them	and	we	will	vote	on	membership	next	meeLng..	

Minutes	 from	 the	 April	 8,	 2018	 mee=ng:	 Minutes	 were	
printed	 in	 the	 newsleUer.	 There	 were	 two	 correcLons:	
Carolyn	 Fries	 is	 planning	 the	 June	 Ladies	 luncheon	 not	 the	
one	in	May.	Also,	the	club	membership	applicaLons	will	be	at	
the	South	Purple	gate	during	the	swap	meet	not	at	the	main	
gate.	AddiLons	to	the	minutes	were:	The	Lme	to	meet	for	the	
Cataldo	Tour	on	May	19th	is	9:30-10:00	am	at	exit	15	in	Coeur	
d'Alene.	 Leave	 at	 10:00	 am.	 Also,	 the	 June	 21st	 Board	 of	
Directors	meeLng	will	 be	 held	 at	Mirabeau	 instead	 of	 at	 BJ	
Glander's	home.	Dinner	at	5:30	or	6:00,	meeLng	at	7:00.	BJ	
would	like	all	swap	meet	organizers	to	be	there.	

A	moLon	to	accept	the	minutes	as	corrected	was	made	by	Jim	
Walsh	and	seconded	by	Wayne	Shawgo.	MoLon	passed.		

Treasurer's	Report:	given	by	Treasurer	 JoAnn	Davis.	 	MoLon	
to	 accept	 the	 report	 was	 made	 by	 AnneUe	 Long	 and	
seconded	by	Judy	LiUle.	MoLon	passed.			

COMMITTEES:	

Tours:	Chuck	McVey	

• The	Ritzville	Tour	was	on	May	5th.	There	was	a	 tour	
of	the	train	depot	in	Ritzville	and	then	a	tour	of	three	
downtown	 businesses.	 Lunch	 was	 in	 Reardon	 and	
then	a	 tour	of	 the	 railroad	museum.	Bob	Long	won	
the	tour	drawing.		

• May	 19th	 will	 be	 the	 President's	 Tour	 to	 Cataldo.	
There	will	be	a	catered	lunch	at	Langstaff's	a`er	the	
tour.	 The	 cost	 is	 $10	 per	 person	 for	 the	 lunch.	We	
will	meet	at	the	gas	staLon	on	Sherman	Ave.	at	exit	
15.	Leave	at	10:00	am.	

• June	9th	is	Flag	Day	in	Fairfield.	John	Clark	is	heading	
up	 this	 tour.	 It	 will	 be	 the	 same	 iLnerary	 as	 in	 the	
past.	Meet	at	7:30	am	at	the	Albertson's	on	Highway	
27.	

• June	16th	 is	NaLonal	V8	Day.	Get	your	V8's	out	and	
running.	

• June	20th	 is	the	tour	to	the	Water	Resource	Plant	at	
Freya	 &	 Trent.	 Meet	 at	 Fred	 Meyer	 at	 Sprague	 &	
Sullivan.	 They	 will	 leave	 by	 10:00	 am.	 Chuck	 is	
looking	for	a	short	tour	for	the	a`ernoon	and	a	place	
for	lunch.	

• There	were	sign-up	sheets	on	 the	 front	 table	 for	all	
of	these	tours.	

Badges:	 Ken	 Nordquist–Badges	 have	 been	 ordered	 for	 new	
members.	

Bereavement:	Judy	LiUle–She	needs	some	new	members	for	
this	commiUee.	She	named	a	few	people	that	she	wanted	to	
meet	with	her	a`er	the	meeLng.	

Nomina=ng	CommiMee:	 Judy	 LiUle–She	will	 have	 a	meeLng	
some	Lme	the	 last	week	of	June.	She	will	call	with	Lme	and	
date.		

Club	Sales:	Gail	Whitman	&	Bobby	Welch–They	ordered	some	
samples	 from	 BruneUes.	 They	 should	 have	 them	 by	 next	
meeLng.	

Christmas	Party:	BJ	Glander–Nothing	new	to	report.	

Golden	 Membership:	 Jackie	 Feldmiller–she	 will	 have	
something	in	the	newsleUer	about	how	it	works.	

INCCC:	Bill	Schweiter–He	had	a	couple	of	flyers	for	upcoming	
shows.		

Guild	 School	 Penny	 Drive:	 There	 were	 ten	 people	 who	
showed	up	to	help;	most	were	the	same	ones	that	help	every	
year.		

INCCC	Downtown	Scholarship	Show:	 It	 is	on	 July	19th	on	W.	
Riverside	Ave	in	Spokane.	They	are	asking	each	club	to	donate	
$25	for	a	trophy.	Chris	Hughes	made	a	moLon	that	we	donate	
$25	for	a	trophy;	Renee	Shawgo	seconded.	MoLon	passed.	

Sunshine:	Flowers	were	sent	to	Jim	Langstaff	and	Art	Howell.	
Cards	were	sent	to	Jim	Langstaff	&	Art	Howell.	

Property	 Accountability:	 Jackie	 Feldmiller:	 If	 you	 have	
property	and	give	 it	 to	someone	else	 let	 Jackie	know	so	she	
can	have	accurate	records.	

Roster:	 Gary	 Davis:	 Did	 anyone	 find	 any	 errors	 in	 the	 new	
rosters?	

Ladies	Luncheon:	Vonnie	Satchwell–The	next	luncheon	is	the	
third	 Thursday,	 May	 17th,	 at	 Outback	 by	 the	 Valley	 Mall	 at	
11:30	am.	

June's	 luncheon	 will	 be	 June	 12th	 at	 Orlando's	 at	 Spokane	
Community	College.	Lunch	will	be	at	12:00	pm	but	you	need	
to	be	there	by	11:45	am.	Carolyn	Fries	will	collect	the	money	
before	you	go	in–$14	per	person.	There	is	a	limit	of	16	ladies.	
It	is	advised	to	bring	quarters	for	the	parking	meters.	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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The	 July	 luncheon	will	 be	 at	 Le	 Peep	 in	 Riverstone	 in	 Coeur	
d'Alene.	

Swap	 Meet:	 Bob	 Long–We	 are	 up	 $1800	 in	 vendor	
applicaLons	 over	 last	 year.	 The	 sign-up	 sheets	 for	 the	 gates	
are	on	the	front	table.	Everyone	should	be	able	to	sign	up	to	
do	something.	

Adver=sing:	Chuck	LiUle.	He	would	like	to	have	Channel	2,	4,	
or	 6	 do	 a	 live	 remote	 on	 Friday	 or	 Saturday.	 He	 asked	 that	
everyone	in	the	club	call	or	email	them	the	week	before	as	a	
prompt.	Dale	Furnish	talked	to	KXLY	at	the	Penney	Drive	and	
they	might	be	interested.	

Mitch	Silver	spends	$2000	on	adverLsing.	Chuck	talked	to	him	
and	he	agreed	to	give	us	$3000	toward	adverLsing.	Our	club	
spends	$4000.	So	now	Chuck	has	$7000	to	use	for	adverLsing.	

Renee	Shawgo	reported	 that	 the	admissions	schedule	 is	 full.	
She	may	need	some	volunteers	for	the	silver	gate.		

AnneUe	Long	had	a	sample	of	the	shirts	she	will	be	ordering	
for	volunteers.	They	are	a	bright	orange	and	will	have	the	logo	
on	the	back.	The	cost	will	be	$6;	 larger	sizes	$1	more.	There	
was	 a	 sign-up	 sheet	 on	 the	 front	 table.	 Let	 her	 know	 if	 you	
want	one	so	she	can	get	your	size.	

Show	 &	 Shine:	 Larry	 &	 Caren	 Easterly–Caren	 said	 that	 the	
trophies	 have	 been	 ordered.	 There	 will	 be	 25	 first	 place,	 1	
Kid's	 Choice	 and	 5	 special	 trophies.	 They	 are	 being	 ordered	
locally.	Dash	plaques	are	sLll	being	designed.	Wendell	Essley	
and	 Vonnie	 Satchwell	 are	 taking	 flyers	 to	 Depot	 Days	 in	
Wallace	and	Larry	&	Caren	are	 taking	 them	to	Sandpoint	 for	
Lost	in	the	50's.	If	you	go	to	any	car	shows,	please	take	flyers.	

Larry	sLll	needs	volunteers	for	parking	cars	and	judging.	

OLD	BUSINESS:	

BJ	said	 thanks	 to	 the	members	who	helped	with	 the	Penney	
Drive.	

Thanks	also	to	Chuck	McVey	for	the	nice	Ritzville	Tour.	

If	 you	have	not	paid	your	NaLonal	dues,	please	 take	care	of	
this.	

NEW	BUSINESS:	

Presenta=on	 about	 Regional	 Meet:	 AnneUe	 Long–Puget	
Sound	Regional	Group		is	hosLng	a	Regional	Meet	on	October	
7	-	11,	2019	at	the	Coeur	d'Alene	Resort.	They	have	another	
club	who	 is	 helping	 them.	 Since	we	 are	 local	 and	 know	 the	
area,	 they	would	 like	our	 club	 to	plan	a	 tour.	We	would	not	
have	to	put	up	any	money.	 	They	are	planning	to	have	all	cars	
park	together	either	at	McEuen	Park	or	the	lower	levels	of	the	
parking	garage.	

They	will	vote	on	having	this	Meet	at	their	next	club	meeLng	
and	 then	 Joe	 Reger	 will	 take	 it	 to	 NaLonal	 for	 approval.	
AnneUe	will	be	in	touch	with	them	and	will	let	us	know	more	
informaLon.	She	will	have	a	sign-up	sheet	next	meeLng	to	see	
how	many	are	willing	to	help	or	enter	their	cars.	We	will	have	
no	financial	responsibiliLes.		

Butch	Glander	reported	that	Dick	Jahns	had	heart	surgery	and	
is	now	in	rehab.	

The	next	general	meeLng	will	be	on	June	3rd	at	5:00	pm	at	the	
Senior	Center	in	Post	Falls.	

Next	Board	of	Directors	meeLng	will	be	June	21st	at	Mirabeau	
in	Spokane	Valley.	Dinner	at	5:30	or	6:00	pm	and	the	meeLng	
at	7:00	pm.	It	is	requested	that	all	swap	meet	organizers	be	at	
this	meeLng.	

If	 you	 drive	 an	 old	 car	 to	 the	 meeLng	 be	 sure	 to	 get	 your	
Lcket	at	the	front	table;	you	could	win	$25!	

Drawings:	Old	Car–Carol	Black	 (she	donated	her	$25	back	to	
the	club).	

Membership–Wendell	Essley	

Mo=on	to	Adjourn	was	made	by	AnneUe	Long	and	seconded	
by	Bill	Schweiter.	MoLon	passed.	

MeeLng	was	adjourned	at	6:05	p.m.	

2018 Spokane Swap Meet 
Friday–Saturday–Sunday, July 13-15 

Registration is now open  
https://sites.google.com/site/spokaneswapmeet/  

16th Annual Show & Shine Car Show 
Saturday, July 14, 2018 

Make plans to spend Saturday, July 14th at the  
Swap Meet and Show & Shine! 

25 PLAQUES AWARDED 
BEST STOCK, MODIFIED AND  

UNDER CONSTRUCTION CARS & TRUCKS 
FORD V8 CLUB CHOICE - FORD V8 CLUB LADIES 

CHOICE BEST OF SHOW - PEOPLES CHOICE

Attention	Club	Members	
Thank	you	to	everyone	who	has	already	signed	up	to	help	at	the	
swap	 meet.	 The	 success	 of	 the	 swap	 meet	 is	 dependent	 upon	
volunteers.	 Everyone	 in	 the	 club	 should	 sign	 up	 for	 at	 least	 one	
gate	duty	or	other	position.	 	Having	all	members	volunteer	helps	
the	club	and	prevents	some	members	from	having	to	work	extra	
shifts.	If	you	haven’t	signed	up	yet,	sign	up	sheets	will	be	available	
at	 the	general	meetings	or	contact	a	gate	chair.	To	see	available	
shifts,	see	the	sign	up	sheets	are	on	page	4	of	this	newsletter.	

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
https://sites.google.com/site/spokaneswapmeet/
https://sites.google.com/site/spokaneswapmeet/
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Swap Meet Gate/Cart Duties 
As of May 20, 2018 
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News from Chuck McVey 

★National	V8	Day	
• June	16th	-	Get	your	V8	out	and	drive	it	

★Water	Resource	Center	Tour	
• Tour	starts	at	10:00	A.M.	on	June	20th.	
• Meet	at	Fred	Meyers	on	Sprague	&	
Sullivan	at	9:00a.m.	

• I	may	have	one	other	tour	for	the	
afternoon.	Not	sure	yet.

News from John Clark 
★ 2018	Fairfield	Flag	Day	-	June	9,	2018 
Schedule	of	Events 
• 7:30	a.m.				Meet	at	Albertson’s	(Hwy	27	&	32nd	Ave.	
• 8:00	a.m.				Depart	for	Fairfield	
• 8:30	a.m.				Arrive	Fairfield	/	line-up	at	parade 
																					‘staging’	area	/	pancake	breakfast	

• 9:30	a.m.				10:30	a.m.	Distribute	flags	and	candy	
• 11:00	a.m.		Parade	/	collect	flags	following	parade	
• 1:00	p.m.				Depart	for	Feeding	StaLon	(Tekoa)	
• 1:30	p.m.				Arrive	at	Feeding	StaLon

President’s tour to Cataldo, ID. A big thanks to the Langstaff’s for having everyone at their 
home for lunch. Another big thanks to Pat Shea for preparing the meat the night before. 

Photos submitted by Len Bush 

Tour Updates  

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Made	coffee	early	Saturday	morning,	got	the	‘41	out	and	started	cleaning	it....	guess	what?…	it	started	sprinkling.	
I	thought,	boy	the	day	wasn't	going	to	be	like	that.	Moved	the	coupe	back	in	the	garage	and	finished	cleaning	it.	
Don	Leidel	got	to	my	place	at	7:30	a.m.	He	rode	with	me	because	the	Mercury	is	on	the	down	side.	We	went	and	
got	donuts	at	Freddy's,	didn't	go	to	Mikes	this	Lme.	When	we	came	out	of	the	store,	it	was	sprinkling	preUy	good.	
I	got	out	my	big	towels	(I	carry	just	for	rain),	wiped	down	the	‘41	again.	
Members	started	showing	up	a	liUle	a`er	8:30	a.m.	My	‘41,	Bob	&	AnneUe	Long’s	‘36,	Butch	&	B.J.	Glander’s	‘36	
four	door.	Then	Glen	Terry	&	his	friend	showed	up	with	his	‘35	ford	pickup.	Was	great	to	see	new	faces	in	the	tour.	
Other	members	on	the	tour	were,	Gary	&	JoAnn	Davis,	with	a	friend	she	worked	with,	in	their	‘49	Ford	fordor.	Jim	
&	Lee	Adams	with	their	‘49	fordor.	Dale	Halverson,	Jan	Farnham	and	her	sister	Karen	in	their	’33	Ford	tudor.	Chris	
Hughes	and	his	‘38	fordor.		Ones	that	didn't	drive	old	cars	were	George	&	Jackie	Feldmiller	and	Art	&	Millie	
Howell.	We	got	out	of	the	Valley	a	liUle	a`er	9:00	a.m.	I	told	everyone	that	we	had	to	drive	I-90	as	we	needed	to	
be	at	the	Railroad	StaLon	by	10:30	a.m.	The	people	were	nice	enough	to	open	it	for	the	V8	Club.	Some	of	the	
members	had	never	been	at	the	staLon	before,	and	some	were	there	last	year.	In	the	hour	we	spent	there,	three	
trains	came	by	doing	all	of	whatever	the	speed	limit	is	for	trains.	They	don't	slow	down	to	wave.	
From	there,	we	went	down	on	the	main	street	of	Ritzville.	There	was	a	lot	of	parking.	Sure	enough,	that	part	of	
Ritzville	hasn't	changed	much	in	over	a	hundred	years.	The	only	things	le`	there	are	about	four	buildings	that	are	
open	to	the	public:	the	drug	store,	a	bar	‘n	grill,	and	an	old	grocery	store.	Some	person	from	the	town	reopened	
the	bowling	ally	for	the	kids.	The	movie	house	has	been	updated	to	handle	new	movies.	If	a	person	wanted	to	
have	lunch,	they	would	drive	back	to	the	first	exit	if	going	West	on	I-90	to	the	Ritz	or	one	of	the	drive-ins	there.	
How	Ritzville	got	it's	name.	The	first	seUler	was	a	man	called	William	McKay	in	1880.	Phillip	Ritz	seUled	there	two	
years	earlier.	He	named	the	nearby	railway	staLon	Ritzville	and	the	town	took	the	name	from	there.	He	was	a	
nurseryman	and	florist	from	Walla	Walla	territory.		
We	le`	Ritzville	a	liUle	a`er	noon.	Traveled	to	Harrington	and	Highway	2.	We	were	15	minutes	late	geung	to	the	
Highway	Café	in	Reardon.	There	were	20	people	in	all	for	lunch,	the	food	was	great.	A`er	lunch,	we	were	headed	
for	the	train	museum.	Two	cars	didn't	take	in	the	museum.	Had	the	old	car	drawing	and	Bob	Long	won	the	first	
drawing	of	the	season.	
At	the	Train	Museum,	it	has	changed	some.	New	things	have	been	added.	One	of	the	people	there	showed	us	
what	the	place	will	look	like	in	the	future.	I	didn't	get	a	picture		of	the	layout,	but	it	will	be	nice.	The	dining	car	has	
been	up	dated.	The	five	cars	next	to	the	plaworm	has	most	of	the	stuff	working	in	them.	One	thing	that	has	not	
been	updated	is	the	liUle	train	ride.	It	has	goUen	bad	to	ride	on.	Four	of	us	sat	in	the	back	car.	If	your	back	side	
didn't	hurt	before	geung	on	the	train,	it	sure	did	when	you	got	off.	The	tracks	have	seUled	and	are	uneven.	The	
ride	was	faster	last	year.		
A	couple	things	that	happen	just	before	leaving	the	parking	lot	at	Fred	Meyers...	I	told	everyone	we	were	driving	
I-90	to	Ritzville.	Well	somehow	we	got	strung	out	and	when	the	back	cars	got	to	Highway	2	exit,	they	turned	off	
there.	Thank	God	for	cell	phones.	We	all	got	to	Ritzville	okay.	
The	other,	is	that	I	made	the	mistake	of	not	leaving	earlier.	We	had	one	old	car	turn	back,	because	the	driver	
didn't	want	to	drive	the	freeway	that	far.	No	names,	but	I	do	apologize	for	that.		
It	was	a	good	tour,	loved	everyone	that	came	on	the	tour.	I	think	everybody	had	fun.	Lots	of	laughter	and	good	
friendship.	
Chuck	McVey 
Tour	CommiUee	n		V.P.	

Pictures	from	Chuck	McVey	and	Jackie	Feldmiller	are	on	page	7.	
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Ritzville Tour: May 5th 

by Chuck McVey
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Pictures from the May 5th Ritzville Tour

Type to enter text

Type to enter text

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org


Early Ford V8 Club of the Inland Empire #23, PO Box 176, Veradale, WA  99037  |  509-994-4924  | www.earlyfordv8ie.org 

VOICE OF THE V8                                                               PAGE 8

Meeting was brought to order by Chairman Duane Murphy at 6:30 
P.M. at the Timber Creek Grill in Argonne Village. 
Court Patterson, from the Hassie Club, introduced himself to the 
INCCC.  He is new to the area and would like to become involved 
in the car community. 
A donation of $500.00 was made to the Honor Flight from the 
Custom Auto and Boat Show. 
The treasury has a balance of $1,115.86 and the 50/50 account 
has a balance of $977.26.  
The Show No Shine committee will have a meeting at Perkin’s on 
Division at 6:00 p.m. on Monday, April 30th. 
The Spokane Guild School is having their Kids Penny Drive on 
Saturday, April 28, 2018. The shifts run from 9:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  
If the club is interested, a representative of the club needs to 
contact the Guild School. 
The Thrifty Auto Reunion will be held on Saturday, June 9, 2018 at 
the Greenacres Auto.   
Ted Davis and Jacquie Witham, along with help from the Board and 
a committee, will run this year’s Downtown Scholarship Car 
Show.  The INCCC is asking each club to donate $25.00 for an 
award plaque.  The committee needs 20-25 volunteers to work the 
show.   
The editor of the newsletter is always looking for photographs and 
car related articles from the members.    
The Spokesman-Review no longer has a want-ad section for car 
related items.  The Auto Clipper would be the publication to read for 
items related to the car scene. 
July 13, 2018 is Old Car Appreciation Day.  Drive those old cars. 
The scholarship committee announced that fifteen scholarships will 
be offered.  There were 46 applications accepted for this year with 
each scholarship being in the amount of $1,500.  
Meeting adjourned at 7:05 P.M. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
William J. Schweiter 
Early Ford V-8 Club Representative

Mee=ng	Minutes	April	24,	2018	

Paula Davis has once again invited our club to 
the Hennessey Memorial Daly Celebrations. They 
would love to have us join them for the car show 
and great musical performances.  It is free and 
open to the public.  If you display your old car, 
breakfast and lunch will be provided. You can 
stay for an hour or the whole day. 

LAD I ES  LU N C H EONS

Spokane Community College 
Carolyn Fries will collect $14 per person 
before you go in. Limited to 16 people.

	

Le Peep in Riverstone in 
Coeur d’Alene, ID

JUNE 12th 

12:00 p.m.  
(arrive by 11:45)

JULY (TBD) 

12:00 p.m.

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If your contact information 
has changed, please  call 

Gary Davis at 
509-220-9817  
or email him at 

earlyfordv8r@msn.com

If we do not have your birthday or anniversary printed in the newsletter on any given month, it is because you 
didn’t provide the information on your 2016 membership renewal or application. If you would like your name(s) 
published and did not provide the information on your renewal, please send the date(s) to Gary Davis at 
earlyfordv8r@msn.com.

 AnniversariesBirthdays

National Approves 2019 Western Meet
From National’s May 19, 2018 BOD minutes: A bid was submitted and 
approved for a WESTERN meet in 2019 by the Puget Sound RG 18, in 
conjunction with Spokane RG 23, and the Cascade RG 59 to be held 
in Coeur d’Alene Idaho October 2019.  Thanks to Joe Reger for 
providing the minutes from this meeting. 

ATTENTION CLUB MEMBERS 
We are in need of photos and articles for the Voice of the V8 
newsletter and our web page. When you attend a V8 event or outing, 
please take your camera or phone along and email some photos to 
earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com. Writing up a little blurb to go with the 
photos would be a wonderful bonus. Thank you for any and all 
contributions.

Radio Repair
0-60 in record time, subject 

to availability of critical parts.  
Please contact  

Jerry Teft @ 208-772-4693

The June 21st  Board of 
Directors meeting will be 
held at Mirabeau instead of at 
BJ Glander's home. Dinner at 
5:30 or 6:00, meeting at 7:00. 
BJ would like all swap meet 
organizers to be there.

June BOD Meeting

LIKE US ON 
FACEBOOK 
Connect with 

local V8ers and 
others around 

the world!   

Tom & Alice Dailey June 4
James & Gerrie Walsh June 5
Richard & Becky True June 8
Al & Karen Holm June 13
Dan & Kitty Janssen June 15
Tim & Arlene Stromberger June 15
Dave & Becky Swenson June 18
Joe & Melba Reger June 20
Chris & Jackie Hughes June 22
Pat & Julie Shea June 23

Chuck Little June 01
RichardTrue June 03
Dan Janssen June 07
Tom Davis June 09
Norma Skidmore June 11
Becky Swenson June 12
Julie Shea June 17

Walda Cameron June 20
Kristen Enders June 20
Tom Dailey June 22
Carol Sills June 22
Barry Brown June 25
Wendell Essley June 28

Please update Irene Hugill’s  
     email address to: 

hugillirene@gmail.com 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
mailto:hugillirene@gmail.com
mailto:hugillirene@gmail.com
mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com
mailto:earlyfordv8ie@gmail.com
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mailto:earlyfordv8r@msn.com?subject=
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• 1940 Ford 2dr sedan. Stock 12 volt. Frame off 
restoration. New clutch & pressure plate. New Bob 
Drake rear sway bar. New tube shock conversion. 
$33,500


• 1947 Merc 4dr sedan. Barn find. Factory turn 
signals, 4 new radial tires. All stock, all Mercury. 
Drives and handles great! $13,500.


Serious buyers only! No tire kickers. Take one or take 
all. Call Harry Whitman for more information at 
(208) 699-5337. 

Cars for Sale

Please remember when placing “For Sale” or “Wanted” ads in the club 
newsletter to include your name, phone number, and the asking price. If 
possible, it’s nice to have a photo too. Ads will run for one month unless 
resubmitted each month. 

• 1948 Ford convertible with 34,000 original miles. The 
car has been in my family for 33 years and is mostly 
original, but with minor modifications done in the early 
1980’s. It is a black car with black Haartz cloth top and 
rare all original tan interior. Additional options include 
under hood light, windshield washers, Ford Script fog 
lights and back up lights, radio, heater, gas fill guard, 
and clock. The car has never been wrecked or had 
rust and the body is perfect. The mostly original paint 
is still shiny, but is getting thin. It runs and drives very 
well. It was driven on the fall tour last year. This car 
has been cherished all its life. $32,000.   

• 1955 Ford F1 Pickup. Beautiful black California 
pickup with exceptionally straight body and show 
paint. This truck has only 23,000 miles since 
restoration of a rust free, never commercially used 
truck. 351 C / AOD overdrive automatic transmission, 
TCI power rack and pinion front suspension with 11” 
disc brakes, vintage air, power brakes, dual exhaust, 
tubbed rear fenders, oak bed, custom fiberglass 
lockable bed cover, remote controlled stereo, near 
new tires and brakes, big aluminum radiator, tinted 
glass, custom cab turn signals, nine inch rear end, 
perfect chrome and stainless. The truck is reliable and 
could be driven anywhere.  $29,000.  

• For more information on either of these vehicles 
contact Doug Asay (949) 244-9478.  

1948 Ford & 1955 Ford PU

FOR SALE            WANTEDAND/OR

For Sale or Wanted Ads

1948 Ford Business Coupe. Motor rebuilt with less 
than 4,000 miles, 292 C.I. V8. Nice upholstery, paint & 
tires. Trunk is upholstered. Chrome wheels. $15,000. 
Call Larry @ (208) 819-5177 for more information. 

1952 Ford 2 Door V8, 3-speed with overdrive and real 
wire wheels. Upholstery redone, excellent sand green 
metallic paint. Bumpers and grill rechromed and an extra 
set of stock wheels. Runs good, no rust, doesn’t burn oil 
and good tires. Mileage is 83,920. $14,500 OBO. Please 
call Art Howell at (509) 924-7494 for more information.  

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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If life is a journey... 

I want to get there 

in a Ford!

Contac t  Us

   2018 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

B.J. Glander 
208-946-6085 

Caren Easterly 
208-819-5176

Chuck McVey 
509-993-5636 

JoAnn Davis 
208-755-3436

Tom Dailey 
509-684-4333 

Don Leidel 
208-773-6735 

Bob Long 
509-710-6498  

Dale Furnish 
509-991-5299 

 
Norma Skidmore  

509-928-2211
Gail Whitman 
208-765-8459

Annette Long 
509-951-2716

Chris Hughes 
509-844-3829

2018 OFFICERS

President B.J. Glander 208-946-6085

Vice President Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Secretary Caren Easterly 208-819-5176

Treasurer JoAnn Davis 208-755-3436

2018 COMMITTEE HEADS

Badges Ken Nordquist 509-924-4524 

Bereavement Judy Little 509-924-4524 

Charitable Giving Carolyn Fries 509-466-0203

Christmas Party BJ Glander  208-946-6085

Club Sales (open) Gail Whitman 
BobbieWelch

208-765-8459 
208-660-0357

Golden Membership Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis 

509-922-2357 
208-755-3436

INCCC Representative Bill Schweiter 509-326-2614

Legal Harvey Dunham 509-218-1437

Newsletter/Webmaster Becky Swenson 509-953-6357

Nominating  Judy Little 509-448-0154

Property Accountability Jackie Feldmiller 
JoAnn Davis

509-922-2357

Roster &  
Membership Data

Gary Davis 
Becky Swenson

509-220-9817 
509-953-6357

Sunshine Brigitte Leidel 208-773-6735

Swap Meet Coordinator Bob Long 509-710-6498

Tour Committee Chuck McVey 509-993-5636

Sunshine  
Report 

Cards & Flowers were sent to:  
✦ Jim Langstaff 
✦ Art Howell

If you know of someone who 
needs a card or flowers, please 

let Brigitte Leidel know. 

http://www.earlyfordv8ie.org
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EARLY FORD V8 CLUB
of the Inland Empire

PO Box 176
Veradale, WA 99037

Next Meeting....

The Early Ford V8 Club of America, Inland Empire Chapter #23 is dedicated  
to the restoration and preservation of all Ford Motor Company vehicles, 1932 through 1953

Sunday, June 3rd  
Meeting @ 5:00 p.m.

"The gifted man bears his gifts into 
the world, not for his own benefit, but 
for the people among whom he is placed; 
for the gifts are not his, he himself is 
a gift to the community.” ~Henry Ford

Post Fa l ls Senior Center  
1215 E Third Avenue , Pos t Fa l ls, ID

June

"Any man can be a Father but it takes someone special to be a dad." 
Author: Anne Geddes 

 17th


